Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Open Board Meeting
September 18, 2008
Members present were:  Jack Busher, Jerry O’Hare, Lori O’Hare, Barb Scott, Glen Scott, Jim Purdy, Rick Upton, Rich Dudley and Monique Mullis.
The meeting was called to order at 6:56 pm.

Old Business
The minutes from the last meeting (August 2008) were reviewed and approved by a unanimous vote. 
Trail Guide:    We have invoiced State Parks for 135 trail guides and 135 have been delivered to the park.  
Trail Maintenance Class:  Jack has not yet been reimbursed for his costs of attending the classes.  Barb will take care of that ASAP.
Grants:  Glen is still working on the paperwork.  He may divvy some of it up as he progresses and needs more details.  He has Rich working on the target for a grant.
Fundraising/Programs:  Glen proposed the idea of having an Advisory Board for the FCMSP at our last meeting.  No specifics have been determined yet.  More will follow in the future.  He is anticipating that we would need to have one strategic planning session a year though.
Friends Brochure:  Jack passed around a sample remittance envelope that he has created.  The actual cost will be $154 which is a little more than the Board approved spending on it.  A motion was made to approve the actual cost and it was approved unanimously.  The new brochure should be done within two weeks and it will fit in the brochure holder in our donation box.

Website Hosting Renewal:  Rick shopped around and found that the $119 we had been paying was competitive.  The renewal was paid for another year.  
Committee Reports
Finance:  Our current account balance is $11,865.70.  The finance report was approved unanimously.  We did approve spending $1500 for the volunteer appreciation banquet which will knock down our balance to $10, 365.70.  The Programs/Finance Committee intends to meet soon to look at planning some events.
Membership:  One new member, Anne Belfiglio.  
Communications:  Next newsletter will be out in November.  Jack will be out of town the next month, but articles can be submitted to him via email in the meantime.   
Park Manager Update

-Rich did mention the recent article in the Gazette and how not quite accurate pieces of it were.
-Campground news – It is going to cost $100,000 to repair the sink hole so State Parks is trying to determine where that money will come from.  In the meantime, the campground cannot open until it is repaired. 
-GOCO withdrew 8.6 million in funding from State Parks.  They meet Oct. 2 and it is hoped that they can get 2 million returned to keep operations running.  This also effects the opening of the campground.  

-Rich discussed the public process for the Top of the Mountain property.  He showed the presentation that was given Sept. 9 and explained that was done to get an understanding of what the public wants for the property.  There were 85 people at both meetings that were held.  The next step is to present the findings to the TOPS working Committee and the Parks Board in October.  Resource management will be working on a plan.  In late winter 2010 a plan will be put forward for final approval.  November 18 of this year is a Public Open House.  There is a page on the state parks website regarding this whole process.

- Cabins are still a possibility for development in the next few years.  The event center parking lot may become a trailhead.    
Volunteer Update:  Money for the volunteer program comes from GOCO and that has been pulled.  Thus, the request for the friends to fund the banquet and the appreciation gifts.  There has been a lot of volunteer work in the park over the past month.  Cheyenne Mtn Resort adopted Coyote Run trail and did some maintenance work on it.  Sunday is a trail building day in the campground area.  Ann Brown has become the official weed puller in the natural garden.  Brian Greenleaf has 2 boys from Colorado School for the Deaf and Blind doing some volunteer work. 
New business

-Ann Brown is going to Seattle and will visit Torney Smith.  She has many questions prepared to ask them and anyone else who has questions can send them to her via email by Wednesday.  Her email address is annpbrown@comcast.net   
- Monique discussed the park interpretive displays and made a request for the friends to purchase signs for the Kiddie cart, some rubber scat and other materials for a total cost of $708.  A motion was made to approve $725 for her requests and the motion was approved unanimously.  
-Board Elections are coming up in October.  Pam Scott and Janeen Igou are interested in taking the open positions. Rick passed out nomination forms to be completed by those interested in serving on the board.  Nominations will be accepted until our next meeting Oct. 16.  Officers will be decided upon once the election is held.  

-Our CNE membership is due.  The cost is $100.  A motion was made to renew the membership and it was approved unanimously.  It was suggested we put a link to CNE on our webpage.

-Partners in Philanthropy is having a breakfast and lunch Oct 16 if anyone is interested in attending.  
Motion was made to adjourn.  Motion approved.  Meeting adjourned at 8:20 pm.  Next meeting will be October 16 at 5:30pm.
Respectfully submitted, 

Lori O’Hare

